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Dear Families, 

 

 

We have reached the end of 2023… and practically Christmas Day!! We are so proud of all the children who 

have quite simply been functioning on their reserve fuels for this past week… along with the staff. 

I normally do a ‘round up’ of the year in my final newsletter piece, but this year, I just want to say thank you to 

you all. This year has been the toughest of my career. I have been teaching for 24 years, with 16 in Leadership 

and Management and the last 7 in Headship. Never have I experienced anything like I have done in the past 

couple of years, with this year being the (not very tasty) icing on the (pretty stale and mouldy) cake! This week 

we completed our step 4 complaint to Ofsted, the independent review, of what we have been through. As a 

result of the inquest held recently and the Coroners report of our colleague Ruth Perry, it has brought up lots 

of emotions, upset and anger at our own case, and made me more reflective because of this. So I wanted to 

share my appreciation of you all in this newsletter. 

 

To our pupils… on an hourly, daily, weekly, monthly basis you make us burst with pride. You are all incredible 

little people and we are so lucky and privileged to be sharing this part of your life journey with you. You all 

come in to school with the biggest of smiles and with so much appreciation and trust for all of the staff within 

our school that means we cannot help but give you the 110% commitment and quality education that you all 

more than deserve. Some of you struggle with your emotions at times and we understand this and want you to 

know we are always here to support you and let you know that we will always care for you, and we will always 

get the best from you, for you. Your energy, enthusiasm and ‘want’ to learn and soak up lots of new 

knowledge is wonderful to see and I want to thank you all for the being the reasons I have come in to work 

every day, even on the hardest days, because you all deserve that and so much more, and you are a pleasure 

to be around. To all of you, thank you from the bottom of my heart. I am looking forward to seeing you all 

grow, develop and progress even more next year!  
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To our staff team …a huge thank you for your support, loyalty and commitment this year (and always); within 

our team I include our School nurses; Mel, Emily and Kate, our Speech and Language Therapists; Claire, Alice 

and Sarah, our Occupational Therapist Hannah, our Educational Psychologist Tom and our Play Therapist Flo. 

Your resilience, positivity, energy and passion are incredible. Your team spirit to keep things going after the 

first inspection was admirable. Your fight and determination to support the complaints process and go through 

a re-inspection is something I have never experienced and something that I will always be grateful and in awe 

of. I know the roles we do are not easy, but I also know that when you have true ‘blue’ blood, you couldn’t 

imagine being anywhere else doing anything else. Thank you for being the amazing team that you are.  

 

To my management team… as a little extra thank you, as you see me at my worst!! Thank you for the many 

moments of keeping me regulated, checking in and ensuring that everything is as ok as it could be. I don’t, and 

can’t do this job on my own. So, to you, aswell as the whole school staff, thank you for keeping me going when 

I didn’t think I could.  

 

To our wonderful families… some of you I have known for years, some I have known for weeks, but whatever 

the timescale, you put your trust and faith in me that along with my team, we will look after your child and 

ensure they receive only the best. Despite what may have been ‘reported’ I want to reassure you that ‘the 

best’ happens on a daily basis. Every single person in our team wants 110% for your child and that’s what I and 

we, ensure happens. Your support and kindness really matter and I can’t thank you enough for being fantastic! 

When a school goes through something like we have, it can go one of two ways. I have never been as nervous 

as the morning of the 22nd September when I walked out to see you all. The reception I got was of 

overwhelming support and community and I will be forever grateful to you all for this. It still makes me 

emotional when I think of this but your unwavering loyalty to us means the world, so thank you to you all. 

 

To our Governing body… even though we are fairly new as a board, you have all stepped up and joined this 

cohesive fight in support of all the children, staff and families. Your support and protection has been reassuring 

and greatly appreciated. To Mark and all the Governors, thank you so much for looking after me, and in turn, 

the school community.  

 



To our Friends of Rigby Hall… we may be on a ‘pause’, but your time and efforts have not gone unnoticed and I 

am so proud that you have co-ordinated the fundraising to achieve over £11,000 for the pool!! As I said before, 

we are in the process of tendering for this, and so with a refreshed energy in the new year, hope to have this 

underway as soon as! So, thank you to everyone for their kind donations and support and thank you to Vicky 

and the team for your hard work.  

 

 

To our Community Partners... we are heavily involved with Kazoku-Kan Judo Club, Redditch United Football 

Club, University of Birmingham Student nurses, Midlands Down Syndrome Football Club, HB9 Harry Bennett 

Foundation, our very own Isaac’s, Isaacs Food Bank as well as our local community; Aston Fields, St Godwald’s 

Church and various other schools, sporting and business partners… to all of you, and more, for your continued 

support, we thank you.  

 

So, to complete 2023, I would like to reiterate my huge thank you to you all. I don’t think you will ever fully 

understand and appreciate how much you have contributed to me getting through this year, both personally 

and professionally; so to everyone mentioned, you are all incredible and I couldn’t have gotten through 

without your continued support and kindness.  

 

I hope you all have a wonderful Christmas and New Year. I am really looking forward to going into 2024 with a 

fresh mind, re-energised passion and an even more determined drive forwards to ensure that we continue the 

good work we already do together. 

Keep safe and well Team Rigby  

Love and best wishes 

Tracey x 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Some additional mentions 

 

This term we say a fond farewell to Claire Walsh (Holly Teacher), Samantha Clarke (Teacher), Alex Westcott 

(Assistant Site Manager), Miriam Schwartz (HLTA -Maple) and Abbi Russell (TA). We wish our team members 

all the very best as they move onto new adventures and new chapters.  

 

To our team we welcome Emily Slater (Teacher in Holly), Lydia Brettle (TA) and Kamelya Ruseva (TA) and Simon 

Tyler (Assistant Site Manager) as well as securing ‘casual’ staff that we already had and promoting staff within 

the team. Welcome and Well Done to you all. 

You may notice that we are carrying some vacancies within our Teaching team. This is not an unusual picture 

within education at the moment as it is a difficult to recruit Teachers everywhere in the country! We are 

extremely fortunate that we have such quality Teaching Assistants who are able to take this on with the 

support of other staff and keep the children's education to a high standard. Whilst we appreciate this is not an 

ideal situation, we have not had a vast amount of 'good' supply teachers. Where we do, we keep them, but 

there can be a turnover of staff if they are not of the quality and standard that we need and want for our 

children. I make no apologies for moving temporary staff on if they are not good enough. Our children get one 

shot at their education here and it will be of the highest quality. Therefore, if your child is being taught by one 

of our higher-level teaching assistants, please be assured that this is because they teach to a high standard and 

they are better than the temporary staff we have tried. We will be looking to recruit in readiness for Teachers 

starting after Easter, so we will keep you up to date on staffing, but just wanted to reassure you. 

 

 



To Shelley Wheeler, who has been promoted from Assistant Headteacher to Deputy Headteacher. We all 

congratulate Shelley on this achievement. Congratulations!  

 

 

Congratulations to Becky Walsh and her husband Kieran, who welcomed their first child, Elias on October 31st! 

He is a gorgeous little bundle of wonderful! Enjoy this precious time together, now and always! 

 

 

 

We appreciate this can be a difficult time of year for many reasons, and the end of a year moving into a new 

one makes us all very reflective. To all of you who have lost loved ones this year, we all hope you have a lovely 

Christmas together and share some happy memories and take comfort in the people around you. We hope 

that the smiles of the memories outweigh the heaviness in your hearts.  

If you need me during the holidays, you have my number. You do not need to feel sad on your own, or worried 

by yourself, there is always someone to listen and share with you. Sending hugs to whoever needs.  

Tracey  



 
 

Whole School Attendance is : 89.9% 

What YOU must do: 

Try to telephone the school before 8.30am each day of 
your child’s absence. 

Tell the school in advance, of any medical 
appointments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 

If you are not sure whether your child is well enough to 
attend school, send them in anyway as they often perk 
up on arrival. 

Have a backup plan for if your child misses transport, 
call on a family member, neighbour or friend. 

Arrange in advance if you wish to collect your child 
before 3 o’clock and have received permission to do so. 

If you and your child are experiencing difficulties with 
school attendance then talk to us as a first step so we 
can help! 

What WE will do: 

Check your child’s attendance every day. 

Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance with 
you. 

Invite you into school for attendance meetings if we 
are concerned. 

If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then we 
may make a welfare home visit. 

 



 
 

This half term in Ash Class has been super 

busy, but so much fun!  

Our topic theme has been Time to Rhyme, 

and we have absolutely loved listening to all 

of our favourite nursery rhymes.  

One of our favourite lessons is Expressive 

Arts and Design, where we have been 

playing instruments to Christmas songs! We 

get all cosy with the twinkling lights and play 

our beautiful jingle bells.  

This term we met Father Christmas and 

his reindeers! He was very jolly, and we 

even got a little present from him. 

One of the most exciting things that 

have happened this term is that we 

have moved into our new classroom. 

Our adults are so proud of us, as we 

have transitioned really well, and we 

love to learn in our new environment.  

We are so excited for next term. Our theme is 

Celebrations. We already love to celebrate 

everything that we get to do at school everyday!  

However, before then it’s time for Christmas, and 

we can’t wait to share Christmas morning with all of 

our amazing adults at home.  



 
 

This term we have enjoyed our 

topic of ‘Fantastic Films’. We took 

part in sensory stories based on the 

movie of the Roald Dahl book 

‘Matilda’ and also enjoyed creating 

some movie posters based on art 

work by Chung Kong. 

We were lucky enough to be visited 

by Santa and his reindeer. We 

enjoyed meeting the reindeer and 

receiving gifts from Santa.  We also 

had lots of fun at the Santa dash 

exploring the snow machine. 

In class we have enjoyed sensory snow and ice play, 

taking part in Christmas craft and sensory cooking. 

We also enjoyed taking part in the school play 

‘Shrek’. 

Next term out theme is ‘Wonderful Worcestershire’. 

We hope you all have a lovely Christmas and a 

Happy New Year. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

Pupils in Holly class have enjoyed exploring 

film music and movie posters in Art this 

term. 

Holly class have enjoyed learning about 

light in Science and especially liked 

learning and exploring the colours of the 

rainbow. 

 

Holly class have enjoyed lots of 

fun in December and wish 

everyone a very merry 

Christmas!  

Pupils have worked hard in 

Maths to create lots of 

different patterns using 

different resources. 



 
 

Saplings have worked really hard with their 

gymnastic skills this half term, learning to 

jump by bending their knees and propelling 

their feet from the floor.  Saplings have also 

learnt to use their bodies to balance in a 

range of ways with symbol support and 

modelling.  

As part of our Christmas learning we have 

enjoyed sensory drama sessions where our 

puppet Babushka goes to the North Pole 

to see Father Christmas.  We also made 

our own Christingles and took part in a 

Christingle service.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Understanding the World Saplings 

enjoyed learning about Diwali, the festival 

of light.  Saplings explored the sensory 

room with their lights, Rangoli patterns, 

Diwa lamps and played with a range of 

spices in our home corner role play.  We 

have also developed our learning in 

Remembrance Day, thanking the soldiers 

for protecting our country and explored 

the poppy symbol.   



 

 

In Sycamore class this term, our theme has been 

Under the Sea! We have focused on lots of sea 

and water themed activities in our lessons. 

In Literacy, we have been looking at the story 

“whatever next”. We listened to a sensory story 

and have engaged better and better with this 

over the weeks. 

We have also made some fantastic progress with 

our phonics! We have learned lots of sounds and 

have been practicing using sound buttons to 

make cvc words. We have really developed our 

fine motor skills and writing ability too!  

 

We have made fantastic progress with our 

communication by doing lots of signing, 

listening time, PECS and using ALDs and this 

has really shown! Fantastic work, Sycamore 

Class! 

 

In maths we have been learning 

about shape, time and weight. 

Our shape knowledge has really 

improved! We have also learned 

about more and less in number 

which we have loved doing in 

forest school sessions! 

 

Sycamore class have also worked exceptionally 

hard on their nativity. We put so much work 

into making all of the props and are really 

proud of all the things have made this term! 

We had visits from Pudsey for children in need! 

We had visits from the reindeers for Christmas! 

 



 

In Religious Education we have 

been exploring the Nativity story 

and even took a special trip to 

meet some of the special 

characters from the story in a 

special Christmas Experience. 

We all had such fun learning 

about the Baby Jesus. 

 

We have enjoyed the countdown 

to Christmas in Willow Class with 

lots of Christmas fun and some 

very special visitors in School 

over the last few weeks including 

Elves, Reindeer and Father 

Christmas, we all feel so lucky! 

 

This term in Willow Class we have been 

focusing on our topic ‘Rhyming’ We have 

been exploring Rhymes in Nursery Rhymes, in 

stories and in songs. We have also been able 

to put together some rhyming strings as a 

class. Brilliant work! 

In Mathematics we have been adding and 

subtracting and honing our skills to see how 

many sausages were left in the frying pan 

after 1 or 2 went bang. We also have been 

learning about shapes and how some shapes 

have many sides and some not so many. We 

especially enjoyed the magic shape bag 

game where we had to guess the shape from 

only seeing the top half of it. We all did so 

well. 

 

 

We would like to wish all of our Willow Class 

Families a very Merry Christmas and look 

forward to greeting the children back in the 

new year. 

From Claire, Sharney, Jo and Caitlin x 



 
 

Beech class have enjoyed the ‘Fantastic Films’ topic! 
We have listened to a range of leitmotifs from films 
and explored how music changes to describe a 
character e.g. Darth Vader and the Jaws. In History, 
the children enjoyed looking at photographs of 
themselves as babies, toddlers alongside a recent 
photograph and placing them in the correct order. We 
also explored and played with toys from the past. In 
Art, we looked at how artist have created posters for 
films, looking closer at the work created by the 
designer Chungkong. We copied this skill and created 
some amazing posters for our school play ‘Shrek’. In 
PSHE have been working on how to recognise who our 
friends are and the qualities of a good friends.   

All of the children have enjoyed our work in Maths. 
The children have enjoyed developing their 
understanding of number through songs and 
rhymes. They have been comparing groups of 
objects saying which has more or identifying that it 
is the same, before moving onto adding 2 groups 
of objects. We also explored patterns and shapes 
in the classroom as well as in Forest School. The 
children were amazing at this, they loved hunting 
for patterns to match the animals they were 
holding. The children all copied my repeating 
patterns, created their own using toys and natural 
materials. I was particularly proud of them when 
we did movement patterns, they enjoyed copying 
mine as well as making up their own. 

In English, we have enjoyed watching clips 
from the film Matilda. We started with a 
sensory story which all of the children 
joined in with. As a part of the topic, we 
made a garage for the children to role play 
with cars, a big lorry, wheels, tools and 
overalls to dress up. All of the children 
engaged well in this and even requested 
more time! We incorporated handwriting 
into the roleplay and the children worked 
hard at generating phases for parts of the 
film using colourful semantics to help them. 



 

In Science we learnt about 

the sources of light and 

enjoyed experimenting 

with the torches.  

Have a lovely 

Christmas!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Oak Class have had a 

lovely half term. We 

have enjoyed 

completing our maths 

lesson in forest school 

with our friends and 

decorating our class 

Christmas tree. 

This half term our topic was Fantastic Films! 

We looked at the book and film Matilda. We 

worked well to describe the plot and what 

traits the characters have. We created our 

own Fantastic Films display with everyone’s 

favorites films! 

Our school play this year 

was Shrek, we hope you 

all enjoyed watching! 

Here is Donkey and Peter 

Pan. 

In PSHE we looked at what 

made a good friend to us! 



 

Have a wonderful Christmas and New year.  

 

In History, we have enjoyed learning about 

the Great Fire of London, we sequenced the 

events in when the fire took place. In RE, we 

explored the story of Noah’s ark and look at 

Christianity. We have also enjoyed our forest 

school sessions where we have used he 

materials to help us with our addition sums.  

In English this term we have enjoyed 

reading the book Matilda. In English, we 

have explored the character and have 

learned about how extraordinary and 

special Matilda is. In Maths, we have 

explored patterns and have made two step 

and three step patterns. We have enjoyed 

creating patterns with 2d shapes and 

numbers. We also explored symmetry and 

have enjoyed creating different symmetry 

designs.  



 

 
 

This half-term we have been learning about 

Fantastic Films! We have studied Matilda in 

English, analysing themes, debating and adapting 

the story line.  In Maths we have focused on 

addition, shape and space. In Science we studied 

light. 

We have learnt so much in all our lessons. It has 

been very busy few weeks with a Santa dash, 

Christmas performances and a Church service, 

where the children performed and made 

Christingles.   

Here are a few photos of our amazing learning!  

 

Cherry class worked so hard selling all 

of Primary’s made items for our Winter 

Wonderland. They spoke to parents, 

took money and were polite when 

serving. The life skills they learnt from 

this event was amazing. A huge 

congratulations to them all, we are so 

proud!  

Thank you all for all your support with costumes, 

learning lines and the normal week to week support 

with learning (especially with reading and spelling). 

We would like to wish you all a Merry Christmas and 

a happy New Year from team Cherry! 

Kelly Ferran, Chloe and staff support 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 This half term our topic has been 

‘Fantastic films’. We have thought 

about our favourite films and 

enjoyed watching some Christmas 

films. 

In English we have explored the 

story of ‘Matilda’ and have been 

thinking about the different 

characters in the story. 

 

In Maths, we have explored patterns 

and have continued and made our own 

patterns. We have also looked at 

symmetry and created symmetrical 

pictures. We have made ‘natural’ 

patterns using leaves, stones and twigs 

in Forest schools. 

In Science, we have enjoyed exploring 

light, we have found lots of different 

light sources and been able to name 

them. We have explored how shadows 

are formed and made our own shadow 

puppets. We have thought about the 

sun, as a light source and learnt about 

keeping our eyes safe, by not looking 

directly at the sun. 

 We enjoyed going to St Godswald’s Church for our 

Christingle service, where we read a Christmas 

poem. 

We have loved preparing for Christmas, especially 

joining in with our Winter Wonderland day, doing 

the Santa dash in the ‘snow’ and selling our magical 

reindeer dust at the Christmas Fayre. We have 

enjoyed being part of the whole school performance 

of Shrek and being on stage. 

 



 

Girls can festival 

In November we took a 

group of Key stage 4 girls to 

Worcester for a Girls can 

festival. The idea of the 

festival was to get girls 

involved in new and 

exciting activities they may 

not have tried before. The 

girls enjoyed learning how 

to weight lift and to boogie 

bounce! 

 

  Visit to London and Wembley  

On Friday 1st December some pupils in secondary 

had the opportunity to explore London and watch 

the lionesses at Wembley! During the visit pupils 

got to see Buckingham palace, Big Ben and the 

London eye to name a few sites. At Wembley 

England played against the Netherlands with a 

very exciting match ending 3-2 to England.  

This trip was very popular and we will be looking 

at running this again in 2024! 

 

KS2 Move it festival 

Some of our key stage 2 pupils visited South 

Bromsgrove school for a Move it festival 

where pupils took part in a carousel of 

activities such as rugby skills, hockey, 

football and boxing. They all did extremely 

well and supported each other by cheering 

each other on. Well done!  

 

Speed Stacking Festival  

In November we visited the Ryland 

Centre to take part in speed 

stacking activities. The pupils were 

very surprised with how much the 

enjoyed this new activity and now 

want us to buy the equipment at 

school! It’s safe to say it got very 

competitive!! 

 



 
 

In History, Maple have been learning 

about the Anglo-Saxons. The 

children took part in an eye-opening 

workshop where they were able to 

explore different artefacts from that 

era. 

The class were so engaged and 

fascinated by the different styles of 

clothes and tools. 

In English this term, we have been 

exploring different types of films to 

help practice persuasive writing.  

The children really enjoyed the role-

playing lessons. They were required to 

act out scenes from Home Alone to 

show their understanding of the film. 

We have also been working on adding 

capital letters and full stops! 

In life skills, one of our 

activities involved teaching 

the pupils how to bake safely 

and decorate their cupcakes. 

We encouraged each child to 

take turns, work 

independently and 

collaborate as a team. The 

children were careful, took 

time when it came to 

decorating their cup cake and 

were over the moon when 

they were allowed to eat 

their creations. 



 

 

In English this half term we 

have been looking at films. 

We have used a variety of 

clips and adverts to explore 

persuasive writing. We have 

also been working on 

remembering our capital 

letters and full stops! 

As part of our JASS 

award we created 

some yummy cakes 

and sold them to raise 

money for our chosen 

charity – Mind! Thank 

you for all of your 

donations. 

In Maths, we have been 

learning about weight and 

capacity. We know that there 

are 1000ml in 1 litre and 1000g 

in 1kg! 

In History, we have been 

learning about the Anglo-

Saxons. As part of this, we 

had a fantastic workshop 

where we got to explore 

lots of interesting 

artefacts! 

We are super proud of all 

of the children that have 

been reading at home 

and are loving seeing 

them with their books 

from our reward vending 

machine! 



 
 We have had a very busy half term 

in Lime class!  

For Remembrance day Lime class 

made a poppy wreath with each 

child collaging a petal. We then 

walked down to the memorial statue 

to lay our poppy wreath. 

We have enjoyed spending time 

down in Forest School and using our 

different senses to explore the 

environment. We felt the textures of 

different leaves and tried to identify 

the different sounds we could hear. 

 

We also started our Duke of Edinburgh 

award and made lots of Christmas 

decorations to sell to staff and parents 

at our Winter Wonderland event to 

raise money for Birmingham Children’s 

Hospital!  

We also enjoyed taking part in the 

Santa Dash and our visit to Father 

Christmas and the reindeer. 

 

In our Life Skills Challenge we learnt about going 

shopping, identifying products from their different 

logos and taking part in role play as either the 

customer or shop assistant.  

In maths we have looked at subtracting and adding 

one and two digit numbers and have started to look 

at multiplying by 2, 5 and 10.  

In English we have looked at writing sentences and 

the correct use of upper and lower case letters and 

have used these skills to write letters to Santa and 

to apply for a job in Santa’s workshop! 



  

 

In English this half term we have been 

looking at films. We have used a 

variety of clips and adverts to explore 

persuasive writing.  

We have also been working on 

remembering our capital letters and 

full stops! 

As part of our JASS award we created some 

yummy cakes and sold them to raise money 

for our chosen charity – The RSPCA Recue 

Centre. Thank you for all of your donations. 

In Maths, we have been learning 

about weight and capacity. We 

know that there are 1000ml in 1 

litre and 1000g in 1kg!   

We have also been extending 

our addition skills – look at how 

far some of us got! 

In RE, we have been studying aspects of 

Christianity. We even visited St Godswalds 

church for a Christingle concert.  



 
 

English: We have been comparing 

films. We have studied a variety of 

clips and adverts to explore 

persuasive writing. 

History: We have been learning 

about the Anglo-Saxons.  A had a 

special visitor who delivered a 

workshop where we were able to 

explore interesting artefacts!  

 

Maths: We have been learning about weight, 

capacity and addition. We transferred our skills 

when measuring out ingredients as part of our 

Life Skills sessions.  

Life Skills Challenge: We have been learning 

about the importance of hygiene when 

preparing simple snacks and drinks.  

 

It has been a very busy half-term. Everyone in Cedar Class 

continues to work hard across all areas of the curriculum. 

It was a pleasure to accompany the pupils to watch Snow 

White at The Palace Theatre in Redditch last week. 

Everyone behaved impeccably during the visit and we all 

enjoyed the performance!  

Wishing you all a restful break. We look forward to seeing 

you all in 2024! Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 😊 

Claire Amos, Emma and Henry – Team Cedar  



 
         

 

 

 

                          

 

                                                                                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                 

                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pine students have all made great 

starts to their accredited courses 

and all of the staff working with 

them are really impressed with 

effort and pride that is being put 

into their coursework. 

For Remembrance Day we each 

created a poppy wreath and then 

fixed it to a cross made by Kyan. We 

placed this at the memorial in 

Finstall before we took part in our 

silence. 

 

The Christingle service also fitted in well with our 

humanities topic. 

We each made our own Christingle considering what 

each of the different parts represent. We then took 

these to St Godwalds Church to take part in the 

service. 

In humanities our topic has been 

Christmas. As part of this we went on a 

trip to the Frankfurt Christmas Market 

in Birmingham.  

The students enjoyed looking at the 

different stalls and trying some foods. 

We saw lots of different decorations 

and some even went on the traditional 

carousel ride. 



 

 

Spruce have worked so hard this half term in 

English. We have really enjoyed the topic of 

films and explored a variety of different styles 

and tasks. We have looked at the format of 

reviews as well as ways that directors and 

writers create effect. We explored differences 

between books and films and did loads of 

work to improve our retrieval skills. 

Students in Spruce have begun working 

towards their Duke of Edinburgh award. We 

have been looking at fundraising as part of 

our service requirement and fitness as our 

physical portion. The students decided on 

charities they felt passionately about and 

created decorations to raise money. They 

worked from scratch to create everything 

from sustainable wood that they repurposed 

in the construction pod. 

In Humanities we have been 

learning about different religious 

festivals, it obviously made sense 

to cover Christmas this half 

term! Whilst looking at religious 

versus cultural aspects we went 

down to the church for a 

Christingle service and then 

contrasted it with a brilliant day 

out at the Birmingham German 

Markets. We got the train and 

the students were absolutely 

incredible! 



 
 

Post 16.1 have been learning 

British Sign Language as part of 

their Silver Duke of Edinburgh 

Award. They have had a deaf 

visitor support them in a lesson 

who was amazed at how much 

they have learnt and how 

enthusiastic they were to  use BSL 

to communicate with him and 

each other. 

 

We have continued to develop our 

life skills and have visited Morrisons 

Cafe. The students had the 

opportunity to use money in real life 

situations and practiced the 

exchange of money when ordering 

their own items in the café. Some 

students also went around the shop 

and purchased their own items and 

paid for them independently at the 

tills and self- service checkouts. 

 

As part of our accredited work, Post 16.1 have 

continued to develop their literacy and numeracy 

skills across all subjects. They have researched a 

variety of jobs and careers on the internet and 

have started to identify information they may 

need to include in a job or college application. 

Students have been gaining some work 

experience around school and have helped 

teachers to laminate, cut out and photocopy 

resources, as well as keeping the outside areas 

free from litter. Students also earned a class  

reward of making and eating their own pizzas! 



 

 

       

  

What a wonderful Autumn term we have had!  

We have been busy volunteering in and 

around the school community; delivering 

letters to our neighbours, ensuring the school 

site is tidy and inviting to visitors and being 

great role models to our younger Rigby 

students. 

 

 Post 16 students have enjoyed cooking a 

range of dishes; pasta bake, apple crumble 

and baking cakes and biscuits. 

Some students have enjoyed working with 

the RSPCA, gaining knowledge and 

confidence working with animals. 

We have all enjoyed getting involved in art 

projects this term, creating some impressive 

pieces of 2D and 3D art work. 

We enjoyed a trip out to 

Morrisons café earlier this term 

and also a trip to KFC. 

Students are developing their 

confidence, ordering their own 

food, paying and waiting for 

orders. All students are a 

pleasure to arrange visits for as 

they are all polite and well 

mannered 😊 

 



 

 

Earlier in the month, secondary students had 

a great time at St Godwald’s church, 

celebrating our annual Christingle. 

Students from different classes did some 

lovely readings that we all enjoyed. 

Everyone got involved singing/ signing Little 

Donkey and Starry Night. 

 

Students made their own Christingles with 

oranges and dried fruit and took them with 

them to the church. They lit the glow sticks, 

as for Christians this reflects the light that 

Jesus Christ brings to the world, and gives 

hope to people living in dark times. 

We would like to wish Reverend 

Richard all the best in the new 

year as he moves onto a new 

parish.  

Thank you for of all of your 

support and time spent with us 

all at Rigby. 

All the best xx 



 

 

The National Apprenticeship Show  

West Midlands is the perfect event for School and College leavers as well as young adults to discover more about 
Apprenticeships across the region. 

Taking place at the Coventry Building Society Arena in Coventry, this event welcomes visitors and Exhibitors from across 
Birmingham, Coventry, Dudley, Sandwell. Solihull, Walsall, Wolverhampton and the surrounding areas. 

 

This Year the National Apprenticeship Show is taking place at the 
Coventry Building Society Arena on 30-31st January, welcoming 
visitors and exhibitors from all across the West Midlands. Pupils 
will learn about different career paths and apprenticeships, as well 
as meet an array of employers who can open their eyes to where 
the future can take them.  

The exhibitors include: 

Mercedes- Benz                     

Rolls Royce 

Severn Trent Water 

Starbucks 

Loving hospitality and more 

If you would like to book a place please use the link below:  

West Midlands - The National Apprenticeship Show 

 

 

https://nationalapprenticeshipshow.org/west-midlands/


 

 Congratulations to the following pupils for being awarded this terms Head Teachers Star Award! 

Evie – Sapling 

Jaxon – Sycamore 

Harry – Willow 

Harry – Beech 

Megan – Oak 

Dotty – Rowan 

Arthur – Hazel 

Blaze – Cherry 

Isla – Maple 

Dominic – Birch 

Lewis – Cedar 

Faizaan – Lime 

Lucas – Spruce 

Brandon – Pear 

Riley – Pine 

Lucas – Post 16.1 

Tawny – Post16.2 

Josh – Ash 

Darcy – Bay 

Shaun - Holly 

 


